
 

SPECIAL TOWN MEETING 

The Special Town Meeting was called to order by First Selectwoman Nancy Gorski at 7:02 P.M. in the All 

Purpose Room of the Killingworth Elementary School on November 28, 2022, to consider and act upon 

the following item of business: 

To accept the amended and restated Defined Benefit Pension Plan for the Killingworth 
Ambulance Association and the Killingworth Volunteer Fire Company effective July 1, 
2021, of copy of which is available for view on the town’s website and in the town 
clerk’s office. 

Laura Lefko moved to nominate Eric Nunes to serve as Moderator; seconded by Graig Judge.  There 

being no further nominations, Jackie Vece moved nominations be closed; seconded by Virginia Nedza.  

Following voice votes, the motion to close nominations and the motion for Eric Nunes to serve as 

Moderator passed unanimously. 

Mr. Nunez detailed eligibility requirements to vote at the meeting and stated Robert’s Rules would be 

followed. He also asked all speakers to state their names, explained each speaker would be allowed 

three minutes, and noted that votes would be conducted by voice unless moved and voted to the 

contrary. 

Town Clerk Dawn Rees Mooney read the call of the meeting.  Louis Annino Jr. moved to accept the call 

of the meeting; seconded by Stephanie Izzo. Following a voice vote the motion carried unanimously. 

Mr. Nunes ask the First Selectman for a motion.  Mrs. Gorski explained that the KAA/KVFC pension plan 

was amended in an effort for the town to maintain its all-volunteer first responder services.  She noted 

that the previously-approved cash stipend was intended to attract younger volunteers and the revisions 

to the pension plan were designed to maintain older volunteers, and added that no additional town 

funds were currently needed.   

Mrs. Gorski introduced and made the following motion: 

To accept the amended and restated Defined Benefit Pension Plan for the Killingworth 
Ambulance Association and the Killingworth Volunteer Fire Company effective July 1, 

2021, of copy of which is available for view on the town’s website and in the town 
clerk’s office. 

Seconded by Dan O’Sullivan.  There being no discussion, the motion carried unanimously. 

Following confusion regarding the motion, its passage, and Robert’s Rules, the meeting adjourned at 

7:12 P.M. 

Respectfully submitted, 

 


